

18/519	Planning	
	<p><u>Applications</u> – S20/0880 Dames. Application for Lawful Development (existing) to use property for florist business at 11A Costa Row, Long Bennington. RESOLVED to object, in light of information presented by local residents, the level of business activity not appropriate for location, information presented by applicant possibly being inaccurate.</p> <p>S20/0511 Webster Homes.</p> <p>Application for approval of details reserved by condition 2 (landscaping) of S18/1436 at Land Off 6 Winters Lane Long Bennington. RESOLVED to object – no reference to S18/2239, developers should comply with planning conditions, no boundary marking.</p> <p>S20/0954 TPBA Ltd. Application for approval of details required by conditions 3 (surface water discharge), 4 (boundary treatments), 7 (surfacing) and 9 (access) of planning permission S19/2110 at 67 And 69 Main Road Long Bennington. RESOLVED to request extension in the consultation period as not all information referred to on the application has been made available (re drainage – percolation rates)</p> <p><u>Planning Approvals</u> – see agenda.</p> <p><u>Planning Refusals</u> - none</p> <p><u>Planning Appeals/Withdrawals</u> – none</p> <p><u>Other planning issues</u> – Invitation to attend virtual meeting to discuss future development plans for Bantycok Quarry, Newark. GF agreed to attend on behalf of the PC.</p> <p>Cllrs referred to the recent advice from a planning officer that a new application for a traveller site has been submitted to SKDC, it currently being validated. Councillors agreed there was no action possible until the application has been validated but agreed details were to be communicated widely to the local community as soon as possible.</p>	<p>Clerk</p> <p>SP/PW</p> <p>Clerk</p> <p>GF</p>
18/520	Fen Lane Illegal Waste Site – to discuss recent communications from residents and current environmental issues.	
	Discussed earlier in meeting so no further comment.	
18/521	NALC Consultation re New Model Code of Conduct – to discuss PC response.	
	It was agreed to support comments made by SP re civility and the internal resolution process. SP is to circulate, for approval, comments to be submitted on behalf of the PC.	SP/Clerk
18/522	Location of meetings - to discuss	
	It was suggested and agreed to continue with virtual meetings for August and review again on a month by month basis.	
18/523	Chairman and Clerk's Report	
	<p><u>Chairman's Report</u></p> <p>No report</p> <p><u>Clerks Report</u></p> <p>Councillors were referred to the attached report.</p> <p>No further questions were raised.</p>	
18/524	Finance	
	<p>Councillors were referred to the attached schedule of invoices for payment totalling £1008.59</p> <p>Resolved – to pay the invoices.</p> <p>Community Cleaner hours worked and payment – approved.</p> <p>RESOLVED to transfer £2500 to the PFMC - a cheque is to be issued given the amount.</p> <p>RESOLVED to approve a £300 grant to the PCC towards costs on maintain</p>	<p>Clerk</p> <p>Clerk</p>

	the graveyard.	
18/525	Reports	
	<p>Playing Fields Management Committee – Cllrs were advised the AGM has been delayed, Mike Manley continuing as Chairman in the meantime, 2019 accounts have been approved, quotes are being obtained for work to repair damage to the MUGA, various surveys (eg asbestos) are being planned and a sub-committee has been set up to look at re-opening of the facilities.</p> <p>Village Hall Management Committee – it was confirmed decoration works are continuing and the committee is waiting for Government advice regarding re-opening.</p> <p>School Liaison – no report</p> <p>Emergency Planning Group Report – no report. It was confirmed that the Lbert group continues to operate with significantly reduced numbers and demand for help with shopping etc. However, the demand for collection of prescriptions continues.</p> <p>Road Safety –no speed checks due to social distancing but operations hopefully resuming next week.</p> <p>Police Report – no report</p> <p>Footpaths & Streetlights – the pothole after the bridge on Valley Lane, on the corner of the slip road is to be reported.</p> <p>Communications Committee – Cllrs referred to the Community Facebook advising that volunteers are being sought to take over administration of the page.</p> <p>Witham Meadow Project Report– no report</p>	Clerk
18/526	Correspondence	
	<p>Councillors referred to attached list of correspondence received during the last month – no questions raised.</p> <p>Cllrs were referred to a late item of correspondence regarding overhanging trees in the grass verges – it was agreed MW is to have a look and provide a quote for pruning the trees.</p> <p>MB advised the manager of the Co-op in the village is leaving and it was suggested and agreed the send a letter of thanks, referring to recent local agreement to allow early access to the store to help vulnerable residents in the recent lockdown.</p>	<p>MW</p> <p>MB/Clerk</p>
18/527	Items for next agenda and Parish News Report.	
	<p>Progress on flood alleviation plans</p> <p>Lorry parking</p> <p>Traveller Site planning application</p>	
18/528	Date of next meeting – 3rd August 2020	
	Meeting Closed 9.35pm.	
	<p>Signed..... Designation.....</p> <p>Date.....</p>	